Shieldaig Community Council AGM and General Meeting 5th July 2011
Present: Richard Munday, Norman Cameron, Brian Ash, Cameron Taylor, Alice MacLennan and 2 members of community.

Apologies; Lynn Frost Audrey Sinclair,Highland Councillor, PC Joanna MacKinnon

AGM

A successful year for the Community Council  with several  projects reaching a satisfactory conclusion. Chairpersons’ report attached

Treasurers report:  Accounts audited at end of financial year.  Healthy balances in all   sections of account.

General Meeting

Minutes of last meeting; Accepted

Scottish Water: Many thanks to MacPhie’s contractors  who replaced the water pipes with minimal disruption to the community. A new water treatment plant with intake from Shieldaig River is expected to commence shortly. Prior to this Joanna Peebles Scottish Water will meet with the community to discuss their proposals. The Community Council extends their thanks to Kinloch Woodland Trust for their co-operation in enabling this project to proceed so rapidly.
Sea  Eagle. RSPB ringed a sea eagle chick in early June. The birds have been a major tourist attraction this year.  The local community have been very generous with funding and the Community Council are currently in receipt of £1400 towards camera project. It is anticipated that both National Trust and Scottish Natural Heritage will contribute towards the project which will be a joint venture with Community Council, National Trust and RSPB being equal partners. The equipment will be the property of RSPB who will be responsible for maintenance.

Telescope : Iona Lister approached the Community Council to ask what the community would feel about her purchasing a telescope for the village. The Community Council were delighted to accept this generous offer and look forward to seeing this in use. The Community Council are happy for Steve and Iona to choose a location for the scope.
Booklet. A meeting to discuss the future of the booklet was held in June and the Community Council were surprised and delighted when Les Dominey offered to take over booklet production. He has made the Community Council aware of printing firms who will print the booklet at reasonable costs. The printer contract to which the Community Council are tied until Jan 2012 will not be renewed and as soon as we have fulfilled this year’s booklet supplies the printer will be returned.

Path to School: It  is good to see this path in use. Alice to check with Paths officer as to whether work will take place this year on path from Drumacosh to public toilets.

Village Maintenance: Window has been replaced on shed at swimming pool and sheds and benches have been painted. One table requires to be replaced. A holiday maker recently favourable commented on the village saying it was the friendliest and tidiest village he had visited. He would particularly like to extend his appreciation of the clean toilets. 

Bins: Robbie Bain agreed that we could replace the missing bin at toilet area with one which is spare at camp site. Cameron  recently  transported this. Thanks, Cameron.

Swings: We are still awaiting promised basket seat for swings. Discuss with Audrey at next meeting.

Fish farms: The Loch Torridon Aquaculture plan has been approved by Highland Council who stated  that a hard copy of the plan could be obtained from the Council for a £6 fee. The Community Council has been made aware of proposals for new farms at the north side of the loch in an area which the Community Council specifically requested should not be used since it would be detrimental to prawn fishing and the local economy. An environmental impact assessment has been requested. Further expansions at Aird and Kenmore will not be opposed by Community Council. It is considered that Loch Torridon has reached capacity.
Ward forum. In preparation for winter road maintenance Highland Council are building covered salt storage points and hope to improve information for travellers.
Community Council Elections: A timetable for the elections which will take place in November has been prepared by Highland Council. The current Community Council is keen to encourage potential nominees. Contact current community councillors for information

Highland Council Funding: This will be reduced over the next two years. The Community Council accepted that given the current financial situation this is unavoidable 

Finance: Healthy balance in account. A cash sum of approx. £700  has been received and ring fenced in village maintenance account

Planning: No planning applications 

Correspondence

SNP magazine

Highland Council letter re funding and re CC elections

NHS Highland Update

E mail re telescope

Email from Di Alexander re housing (via Liz Pritchard)---
Community consultation Survey Northern Constabulary

Date and time of next Meeting Tuesday 6th Sept at 7pm

